
 

Gus Bakas 
Director – Massachusetts Hydro 
 
Northfield Mountain Station 
99 Millers Falls Road 
Northfield, MA 01360 
Tel.  (413) 422-5915/ Fax. (413) 659-4459/ 
E-mail:  Gus.Bakas@na.engie.com 
 

Via Certified Mail 
 
April 29, 2016 
 
Frank Winchell 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
888 1st Street NE 
Washington, D.C. 20426 
 
Re: Confidential Draft Historic Properties Management Plan: Northfield Project 

Turners Falls Hydroelectric and Northfield Mountain Pumped Storage Projects, (FERC Nos. 
1889 and 2485) 

Dear Frank Winchell: 

FirstLight Hydro Generating Company (FirstLight) has prepared the attached draft Historic Properties 
Management Plan (HPMP) in connection with the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission’s (the 
Commission’s) relicensing of FirstLight’s Northfield Project, consisting of the Turners Falls Hydroelectric 
and Northfield Mountain Pumped Storage Developments.  The Project is located on the Connecticut River 
in Franklin County, Massachusetts, Cheshire County, New Hampshire, and Windham County, Vermont.   

FirstLight has developed the draft HPMP to guide its consideration and management of historic properties 
listed in or eligible for listing in the National Register of Historic Places—including precontact period sites, 
historic period districts, sites, buildings, structures, and objects—throughout the term of a new FERC 
license.  The HPMP is intended to assist the Commission in meeting its obligation under Section 106 of the 
National Historic Preservation Act (NHPA), as amended, to consider the effects of relicensing of the Project 
on historic properties. 

FirstLight is filing the draft HPMP with the Commission as part of its Final License Application for the 
Project.  Because the HPMP contains sensitive information about the nature and location of historic 
properties which is not to be disclosed to the public, FirstLight has requested that the Commission accord 
the document privileged treatment and place the document in its non-public files. 

FirstLight requests your review and comments on the draft HPMP, as a consulting party for NHPA Section 
106 purposes.  Given the sensitive information contained in the document, FirstLight requests that you treat 
the draft HPMP confidentially.  To maintain the information as confidential, FirstLight also asks that you 
provide your comments directly to FirstLight at the address below [or by email at 
firstlight@gomezandsullivan.com].  FirstLight will consider all comments of consulting parties on the draft 
HPMP in the development of a final HPMP. 

If you have any questions about the draft HPMP or any aspect of the relicensing process for the Project, 
please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

 
Gus Bakas  
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cc:  Frank Winchell (Federal Energy Regulatory Commission) 
 Brona Simon (Massachusetts Historical Commission) 
 Elizabeth Muzzey (New Hampshire Department of Cultural Resources) 
 Laura Trieschmann (Vermont Department for Historic Preservation) 
 Bruce Scott (Erving Historical Commission) 
 Ivan Ussach (Gill Historical Commission) 
 Pam Shoemaker (Gill Historical Commission) 
 John Passiglia (Greenfield Historical Commission) 
 Janel Nockleby (Montague Historical Commission) 
 Lucy Cannon-Neel (Vermont Commission on Native American Affairs) 
 Julianne Morse (New Hampshire Commission on Native American Affairs) 
 Joanne Dunn (Massachusetts Commission on Indian Affairs)  
 Joel Fowler (Northfield Historical Commission) 
 Ramona Peters (Mashpee Wampanoag Tribe) 
 Doug Harris (Narragansett Indian Tribe) 
 Bonney Hartley (Stockbridge-Munsee Band of Mohican Indians) 
 Bettina Washington (Wampanoag Tribe of Gay Head) 
 Don Stevens (Nulhagen Abenaki Tribe) 
 Peggy Fullerton (Kosek Traditional Band Abenaki Nation) 
 Lawrence Moose Lampman (The Abenaki Nation of Missisquoi) 
 Joe Graveline (The Nolumbeka Project Inc.) 

Rich Holschuh 



 

Gus Bakas 
Director – Massachusetts Hydro 
 
Northfield Mountain Station 
99 Millers Falls Road 
Northfield, MA 01360 
Tel.  (413) 422-5915/ Fax. (413) 659-4459/ 
E-mail:  Gus.Bakas@na.engie.com 
 

Via Certified Mail 
 
April 29, 2016 
 
Brona Simon 
Massachusetts Historical Commission 
220 Morrissey Blvd 
Boston, MA 02125 
 
Re: Confidential Draft Historic Properties Management Plan: Northfield Project 

Turners Falls Hydroelectric and Northfield Mountain Pumped Storage Projects, (FERC Nos. 
1889 and 2485) 

Dear Brona Simon: 

FirstLight Hydro Generating Company (FirstLight) has prepared the attached draft Historic Properties 
Management Plan (HPMP) in connection with the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission’s (the 
Commission’s) relicensing of FirstLight’s Northfield Project, consisting of the Turners Falls Hydroelectric 
and Northfield Mountain Pumped Storage Developments.  The Project is located on the Connecticut River 
in Franklin County, Massachusetts, Cheshire County, New Hampshire, and Windham County, Vermont.   

FirstLight has developed the draft HPMP to guide its consideration and management of historic properties 
listed in or eligible for listing in the National Register of Historic Places—including precontact period sites, 
historic period districts, sites, buildings, structures, and objects—throughout the term of a new FERC 
license.  The HPMP is intended to assist the Commission in meeting its obligation under Section 106 of the 
National Historic Preservation Act (NHPA), as amended, to consider the effects of relicensing of the Project 
on historic properties. 

FirstLight is filing the draft HPMP with the Commission as part of its Final License Application for the 
Project.  Because the HPMP contains sensitive information about the nature and location of historic 
properties which is not to be disclosed to the public, FirstLight has requested that the Commission accord 
the document privileged treatment and place the document in its non-public files. 

FirstLight requests your review and comments on the draft HPMP, as a consulting party for NHPA Section 
106 purposes.  Given the sensitive information contained in the document, FirstLight requests that you treat 
the draft HPMP confidentially.  To maintain the information as confidential, FirstLight also asks that you 
provide your comments directly to FirstLight at the address below [or by email at 
firstlight@gomezandsullivan.com].  FirstLight will consider all comments of consulting parties on the draft 
HPMP in the development of a final HPMP. 

If you have any questions about the draft HPMP or any aspect of the relicensing process for the Project, 
please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

 
Gus Bakas  



 

2 
 

cc:  Frank Winchell (Federal Energy Regulatory Commission) 
 Brona Simon (Massachusetts Historical Commission) 
 Elizabeth Muzzey (New Hampshire Department of Cultural Resources) 
 Laura Trieschmann (Vermont Department for Historic Preservation) 
 Bruce Scott (Erving Historical Commission) 
 Ivan Ussach (Gill Historical Commission) 
 Pam Shoemaker (Gill Historical Commission) 
 John Passiglia (Greenfield Historical Commission) 
 Janel Nockleby (Montague Historical Commission) 
 Lucy Cannon-Neel (Vermont Commission on Native American Affairs) 
 Julianne Morse (New Hampshire Commission on Native American Affairs) 
 Joanne Dunn (Massachusetts Commission on Indian Affairs)  
 Joel Fowler (Northfield Historical Commission) 
 Ramona Peters (Mashpee Wampanoag Tribe) 
 Doug Harris (Narragansett Indian Tribe) 
 Bonney Hartley (Stockbridge-Munsee Band of Mohican Indians) 
 Bettina Washington (Wampanoag Tribe of Gay Head) 
 Don Stevens (Nulhagen Abenaki Tribe) 
 Peggy Fullerton (Kosek Traditional Band Abenaki Nation) 
 Lawrence Moose Lampman (The Abenaki Nation of Missisquoi) 
 Joe Graveline (The Nolumbeka Project Inc.) 

Rich Holschuh 



 

Gus Bakas 
Director – Massachusetts Hydro 
 
Northfield Mountain Station 
99 Millers Falls Road 
Northfield, MA 01360 
Tel.  (413) 422-5915/ Fax. (413) 659-4459/ 
E-mail:  Gus.Bakas@na.engie.com 
 

Via Certified Mail 
 
April 29, 2016 
 
Elizabeth Muzzey 
New Hampshire Department of Cultural Resources 
19 Pillsbury St 2nd Fl 
Concord, NH 03301 
 
Re: Confidential Draft Historic Properties Management Plan: Northfield Project 

Turners Falls Hydroelectric and Northfield Mountain Pumped Storage Projects, (FERC Nos. 
1889 and 2485) 

Dear Elizabeth Muzzey: 

FirstLight Hydro Generating Company (FirstLight) has prepared the attached draft Historic Properties 
Management Plan (HPMP) in connection with the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission’s (the 
Commission’s) relicensing of FirstLight’s Northfield Project, consisting of the Turners Falls Hydroelectric 
and Northfield Mountain Pumped Storage Developments.  The Project is located on the Connecticut River 
in Franklin County, Massachusetts, Cheshire County, New Hampshire, and Windham County, Vermont.   

FirstLight has developed the draft HPMP to guide its consideration and management of historic properties 
listed in or eligible for listing in the National Register of Historic Places—including precontact period sites, 
historic period districts, sites, buildings, structures, and objects—throughout the term of a new FERC 
license.  The HPMP is intended to assist the Commission in meeting its obligation under Section 106 of the 
National Historic Preservation Act (NHPA), as amended, to consider the effects of relicensing of the Project 
on historic properties. 

FirstLight is filing the draft HPMP with the Commission as part of its Final License Application for the 
Project.  Because the HPMP contains sensitive information about the nature and location of historic 
properties which is not to be disclosed to the public, FirstLight has requested that the Commission accord 
the document privileged treatment and place the document in its non-public files. 

FirstLight requests your review and comments on the draft HPMP, as a consulting party for NHPA Section 
106 purposes.  Given the sensitive information contained in the document, FirstLight requests that you treat 
the draft HPMP confidentially.  To maintain the information as confidential, FirstLight also asks that you 
provide your comments directly to FirstLight at the address below [or by email at 
firstlight@gomezandsullivan.com].  FirstLight will consider all comments of consulting parties on the draft 
HPMP in the development of a final HPMP. 

If you have any questions about the draft HPMP or any aspect of the relicensing process for the Project, 
please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

 
Gus Bakas  



 

2 
 

cc:  Frank Winchell (Federal Energy Regulatory Commission) 
 Brona Simon (Massachusetts Historical Commission) 
 Elizabeth Muzzey (New Hampshire Department of Cultural Resources) 
 Laura Trieschmann (Vermont Department for Historic Preservation) 
 Bruce Scott (Erving Historical Commission) 
 Ivan Ussach (Gill Historical Commission) 
 Pam Shoemaker (Gill Historical Commission) 
 John Passiglia (Greenfield Historical Commission) 
 Janel Nockleby (Montague Historical Commission) 
 Lucy Cannon-Neel (Vermont Commission on Native American Affairs) 
 Julianne Morse (New Hampshire Commission on Native American Affairs) 
 Joanne Dunn (Massachusetts Commission on Indian Affairs)  
 Joel Fowler (Northfield Historical Commission) 
 Ramona Peters (Mashpee Wampanoag Tribe) 
 Doug Harris (Narragansett Indian Tribe) 
 Bonney Hartley (Stockbridge-Munsee Band of Mohican Indians) 
 Bettina Washington (Wampanoag Tribe of Gay Head) 
 Don Stevens (Nulhagen Abenaki Tribe) 
 Peggy Fullerton (Kosek Traditional Band Abenaki Nation) 
 Lawrence Moose Lampman (The Abenaki Nation of Missisquoi) 
 Joe Graveline (The Nolumbeka Project Inc.) 

Rich Holschuh 



 

Gus Bakas 
Director – Massachusetts Hydro 
 
Northfield Mountain Station 
99 Millers Falls Road 
Northfield, MA 01360 
Tel.  (413) 422-5915/ Fax. (413) 659-4459/ 
E-mail:  Gus.Bakas@na.engie.com 
 

Via Certified Mail 
 
April 29, 2016 
 
Laura Trieschmann 
Vermont Department for Historic Preservation 
1 National Life Drive 6th Floor 
Montpelier, VT 05620 
 
Re: Confidential Draft Historic Properties Management Plan: Northfield Project 

Turners Falls Hydroelectric and Northfield Mountain Pumped Storage Projects, (FERC Nos. 
1889 and 2485) 

Dear Laura Trieschmann: 

FirstLight Hydro Generating Company (FirstLight) has prepared the attached draft Historic Properties 
Management Plan (HPMP) in connection with the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission’s (the 
Commission’s) relicensing of FirstLight’s Northfield Project, consisting of the Turners Falls Hydroelectric 
and Northfield Mountain Pumped Storage Developments.  The Project is located on the Connecticut River 
in Franklin County, Massachusetts, Cheshire County, New Hampshire, and Windham County, Vermont.   

FirstLight has developed the draft HPMP to guide its consideration and management of historic properties 
listed in or eligible for listing in the National Register of Historic Places—including precontact period sites, 
historic period districts, sites, buildings, structures, and objects—throughout the term of a new FERC 
license.  The HPMP is intended to assist the Commission in meeting its obligation under Section 106 of the 
National Historic Preservation Act (NHPA), as amended, to consider the effects of relicensing of the Project 
on historic properties. 

FirstLight is filing the draft HPMP with the Commission as part of its Final License Application for the 
Project.  Because the HPMP contains sensitive information about the nature and location of historic 
properties which is not to be disclosed to the public, FirstLight has requested that the Commission accord 
the document privileged treatment and place the document in its non-public files. 

FirstLight requests your review and comments on the draft HPMP, as a consulting party for NHPA Section 
106 purposes.  Given the sensitive information contained in the document, FirstLight requests that you treat 
the draft HPMP confidentially.  To maintain the information as confidential, FirstLight also asks that you 
provide your comments directly to FirstLight at the address below [or by email at 
firstlight@gomezandsullivan.com].  FirstLight will consider all comments of consulting parties on the draft 
HPMP in the development of a final HPMP. 

If you have any questions about the draft HPMP or any aspect of the relicensing process for the Project, 
please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

 
Gus Bakas  
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cc:  Frank Winchell (Federal Energy Regulatory Commission) 
 Brona Simon (Massachusetts Historical Commission) 
 Elizabeth Muzzey (New Hampshire Department of Cultural Resources) 
 Laura Trieschmann (Vermont Department for Historic Preservation) 
 Bruce Scott (Erving Historical Commission) 
 Ivan Ussach (Gill Historical Commission) 
 Pam Shoemaker (Gill Historical Commission) 
 John Passiglia (Greenfield Historical Commission) 
 Janel Nockleby (Montague Historical Commission) 
 Lucy Cannon-Neel (Vermont Commission on Native American Affairs) 
 Julianne Morse (New Hampshire Commission on Native American Affairs) 
 Joanne Dunn (Massachusetts Commission on Indian Affairs)  
 Joel Fowler (Northfield Historical Commission) 
 Ramona Peters (Mashpee Wampanoag Tribe) 
 Doug Harris (Narragansett Indian Tribe) 
 Bonney Hartley (Stockbridge-Munsee Band of Mohican Indians) 
 Bettina Washington (Wampanoag Tribe of Gay Head) 
 Don Stevens (Nulhagen Abenaki Tribe) 
 Peggy Fullerton (Kosek Traditional Band Abenaki Nation) 
 Lawrence Moose Lampman (The Abenaki Nation of Missisquoi) 
 Joe Graveline (The Nolumbeka Project Inc.) 

Rich Holschuh 



 

Gus Bakas 
Director – Massachusetts Hydro 
 
Northfield Mountain Station 
99 Millers Falls Road 
Northfield, MA 01360 
Tel.  (413) 422-5915/ Fax. (413) 659-4459/ 
E-mail:  Gus.Bakas@na.engie.com 
 

Via Certified Mail 
 
April 29, 2016 
 
Bruce Scott 
Erving Historical Commission 
12 East Main Street 
Erving, MA 01344 
 
Re: Confidential Draft Historic Properties Management Plan: Northfield Project 

Turners Falls Hydroelectric and Northfield Mountain Pumped Storage Projects, (FERC Nos. 
1889 and 2485) 

Dear Bruce Scott: 

FirstLight Hydro Generating Company (FirstLight) has prepared the attached draft Historic Properties 
Management Plan (HPMP) in connection with the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission’s (the 
Commission’s) relicensing of FirstLight’s Northfield Project, consisting of the Turners Falls Hydroelectric 
and Northfield Mountain Pumped Storage Developments.  The Project is located on the Connecticut River 
in Franklin County, Massachusetts, Cheshire County, New Hampshire, and Windham County, Vermont.   

FirstLight has developed the draft HPMP to guide its consideration and management of historic properties 
listed in or eligible for listing in the National Register of Historic Places—including precontact period sites, 
historic period districts, sites, buildings, structures, and objects—throughout the term of a new FERC 
license.  The HPMP is intended to assist the Commission in meeting its obligation under Section 106 of the 
National Historic Preservation Act (NHPA), as amended, to consider the effects of relicensing of the Project 
on historic properties. 

FirstLight is filing the draft HPMP with the Commission as part of its Final License Application for the 
Project.  Because the HPMP contains sensitive information about the nature and location of historic 
properties which is not to be disclosed to the public, FirstLight has requested that the Commission accord 
the document privileged treatment and place the document in its non-public files. 

FirstLight requests your review and comments on the draft HPMP, as a consulting party for NHPA Section 
106 purposes.  Given the sensitive information contained in the document, FirstLight requests that you treat 
the draft HPMP confidentially.  To maintain the information as confidential, FirstLight also asks that you 
provide your comments directly to FirstLight at the address below [or by email at 
firstlight@gomezandsullivan.com].  FirstLight will consider all comments of consulting parties on the draft 
HPMP in the development of a final HPMP. 

If you have any questions about the draft HPMP or any aspect of the relicensing process for the Project, 
please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

 
Gus Bakas  
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cc:  Frank Winchell (Federal Energy Regulatory Commission) 
 Brona Simon (Massachusetts Historical Commission) 
 Elizabeth Muzzey (New Hampshire Department of Cultural Resources) 
 Laura Trieschmann (Vermont Department for Historic Preservation) 
 Bruce Scott (Erving Historical Commission) 
 Ivan Ussach (Gill Historical Commission) 
 Pam Shoemaker (Gill Historical Commission) 
 John Passiglia (Greenfield Historical Commission) 
 Janel Nockleby (Montague Historical Commission) 
 Lucy Cannon-Neel (Vermont Commission on Native American Affairs) 
 Julianne Morse (New Hampshire Commission on Native American Affairs) 
 Joanne Dunn (Massachusetts Commission on Indian Affairs)  
 Joel Fowler (Northfield Historical Commission) 
 Ramona Peters (Mashpee Wampanoag Tribe) 
 Doug Harris (Narragansett Indian Tribe) 
 Bonney Hartley (Stockbridge-Munsee Band of Mohican Indians) 
 Bettina Washington (Wampanoag Tribe of Gay Head) 
 Don Stevens (Nulhagen Abenaki Tribe) 
 Peggy Fullerton (Kosek Traditional Band Abenaki Nation) 
 Lawrence Moose Lampman (The Abenaki Nation of Missisquoi) 
 Joe Graveline (The Nolumbeka Project Inc.) 

Rich Holschuh 



 

Gus Bakas 
Director – Massachusetts Hydro 
 
Northfield Mountain Station 
99 Millers Falls Road 
Northfield, MA 01360 
Tel.  (413) 422-5915/ Fax. (413) 659-4459/ 
E-mail:  Gus.Bakas@na.engie.com 
 

Via Certified Mail 
 
April 29, 2016 
 
Ivan Ussach 
Gill Historical Commission 
325 Main Road 
Gill, MA 01354 
 
Re: Confidential Draft Historic Properties Management Plan: Northfield Project 

Turners Falls Hydroelectric and Northfield Mountain Pumped Storage Projects, (FERC Nos. 
1889 and 2485) 

Dear Ivan Ussach: 

FirstLight Hydro Generating Company (FirstLight) has prepared the attached draft Historic Properties 
Management Plan (HPMP) in connection with the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission’s (the 
Commission’s) relicensing of FirstLight’s Northfield Project, consisting of the Turners Falls Hydroelectric 
and Northfield Mountain Pumped Storage Developments.  The Project is located on the Connecticut River 
in Franklin County, Massachusetts, Cheshire County, New Hampshire, and Windham County, Vermont.   

FirstLight has developed the draft HPMP to guide its consideration and management of historic properties 
listed in or eligible for listing in the National Register of Historic Places—including precontact period sites, 
historic period districts, sites, buildings, structures, and objects—throughout the term of a new FERC 
license.  The HPMP is intended to assist the Commission in meeting its obligation under Section 106 of the 
National Historic Preservation Act (NHPA), as amended, to consider the effects of relicensing of the Project 
on historic properties. 

FirstLight is filing the draft HPMP with the Commission as part of its Final License Application for the 
Project.  Because the HPMP contains sensitive information about the nature and location of historic 
properties which is not to be disclosed to the public, FirstLight has requested that the Commission accord 
the document privileged treatment and place the document in its non-public files. 

FirstLight requests your review and comments on the draft HPMP, as a consulting party for NHPA Section 
106 purposes.  Given the sensitive information contained in the document, FirstLight requests that you treat 
the draft HPMP confidentially.  To maintain the information as confidential, FirstLight also asks that you 
provide your comments directly to FirstLight at the address below [or by email at 
firstlight@gomezandsullivan.com].  FirstLight will consider all comments of consulting parties on the draft 
HPMP in the development of a final HPMP. 

If you have any questions about the draft HPMP or any aspect of the relicensing process for the Project, 
please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

 
Gus Bakas  
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cc:  Frank Winchell (Federal Energy Regulatory Commission) 
 Brona Simon (Massachusetts Historical Commission) 
 Elizabeth Muzzey (New Hampshire Department of Cultural Resources) 
 Laura Trieschmann (Vermont Department for Historic Preservation) 
 Bruce Scott (Erving Historical Commission) 
 Ivan Ussach (Gill Historical Commission) 
 Pam Shoemaker (Gill Historical Commission) 
 John Passiglia (Greenfield Historical Commission) 
 Janel Nockleby (Montague Historical Commission) 
 Lucy Cannon-Neel (Vermont Commission on Native American Affairs) 
 Julianne Morse (New Hampshire Commission on Native American Affairs) 
 Joanne Dunn (Massachusetts Commission on Indian Affairs)  
 Joel Fowler (Northfield Historical Commission) 
 Ramona Peters (Mashpee Wampanoag Tribe) 
 Doug Harris (Narragansett Indian Tribe) 
 Bonney Hartley (Stockbridge-Munsee Band of Mohican Indians) 
 Bettina Washington (Wampanoag Tribe of Gay Head) 
 Don Stevens (Nulhagen Abenaki Tribe) 
 Peggy Fullerton (Kosek Traditional Band Abenaki Nation) 
 Lawrence Moose Lampman (The Abenaki Nation of Missisquoi) 
 Joe Graveline (The Nolumbeka Project Inc.) 

Rich Holschuh 



 

Gus Bakas 
Director – Massachusetts Hydro 
 
Northfield Mountain Station 
99 Millers Falls Road 
Northfield, MA 01360 
Tel.  (413) 422-5915/ Fax. (413) 659-4459/ 
E-mail:  Gus.Bakas@na.engie.com 
 

Via Certified Mail 
 
April 29, 2016 
 
Pam Shoemaker 
Gill Historical Commission 
325 Main Road 
Gill, MA 01354 
 
Re: Confidential Draft Historic Properties Management Plan: Northfield Project 

Turners Falls Hydroelectric and Northfield Mountain Pumped Storage Projects, (FERC Nos. 
1889 and 2485) 

Dear Pam Shoemaker: 

FirstLight Hydro Generating Company (FirstLight) has prepared the attached draft Historic Properties 
Management Plan (HPMP) in connection with the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission’s (the 
Commission’s) relicensing of FirstLight’s Northfield Project, consisting of the Turners Falls Hydroelectric 
and Northfield Mountain Pumped Storage Developments.  The Project is located on the Connecticut River 
in Franklin County, Massachusetts, Cheshire County, New Hampshire, and Windham County, Vermont.   

FirstLight has developed the draft HPMP to guide its consideration and management of historic properties 
listed in or eligible for listing in the National Register of Historic Places—including precontact period sites, 
historic period districts, sites, buildings, structures, and objects—throughout the term of a new FERC 
license.  The HPMP is intended to assist the Commission in meeting its obligation under Section 106 of the 
National Historic Preservation Act (NHPA), as amended, to consider the effects of relicensing of the Project 
on historic properties. 

FirstLight is filing the draft HPMP with the Commission as part of its Final License Application for the 
Project.  Because the HPMP contains sensitive information about the nature and location of historic 
properties which is not to be disclosed to the public, FirstLight has requested that the Commission accord 
the document privileged treatment and place the document in its non-public files. 

FirstLight requests your review and comments on the draft HPMP, as a consulting party for NHPA Section 
106 purposes.  Given the sensitive information contained in the document, FirstLight requests that you treat 
the draft HPMP confidentially.  To maintain the information as confidential, FirstLight also asks that you 
provide your comments directly to FirstLight at the address below [or by email at 
firstlight@gomezandsullivan.com].  FirstLight will consider all comments of consulting parties on the draft 
HPMP in the development of a final HPMP. 

If you have any questions about the draft HPMP or any aspect of the relicensing process for the Project, 
please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

 
Gus Bakas  
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cc:  Frank Winchell (Federal Energy Regulatory Commission) 
 Brona Simon (Massachusetts Historical Commission) 
 Elizabeth Muzzey (New Hampshire Department of Cultural Resources) 
 Laura Trieschmann (Vermont Department for Historic Preservation) 
 Bruce Scott (Erving Historical Commission) 
 Ivan Ussach (Gill Historical Commission) 
 Pam Shoemaker (Gill Historical Commission) 
 John Passiglia (Greenfield Historical Commission) 
 Janel Nockleby (Montague Historical Commission) 
 Lucy Cannon-Neel (Vermont Commission on Native American Affairs) 
 Julianne Morse (New Hampshire Commission on Native American Affairs) 
 Joanne Dunn (Massachusetts Commission on Indian Affairs)  
 Joel Fowler (Northfield Historical Commission) 
 Ramona Peters (Mashpee Wampanoag Tribe) 
 Doug Harris (Narragansett Indian Tribe) 
 Bonney Hartley (Stockbridge-Munsee Band of Mohican Indians) 
 Bettina Washington (Wampanoag Tribe of Gay Head) 
 Don Stevens (Nulhagen Abenaki Tribe) 
 Peggy Fullerton (Kosek Traditional Band Abenaki Nation) 
 Lawrence Moose Lampman (The Abenaki Nation of Missisquoi) 
 Joe Graveline (The Nolumbeka Project Inc.) 

Rich Holschuh 



 

Gus Bakas 
Director – Massachusetts Hydro 
 
Northfield Mountain Station 
99 Millers Falls Road 
Northfield, MA 01360 
Tel.  (413) 422-5915/ Fax. (413) 659-4459/ 
E-mail:  Gus.Bakas@na.engie.com 
 

Via Certified Mail 
 
April 29, 2016 
 
John Passiglia 
Greenfield Historical Commission 
114 Main Street 
Greenfield, MA 01301 
 
Re: Confidential Draft Historic Properties Management Plan: Northfield Project 

Turners Falls Hydroelectric and Northfield Mountain Pumped Storage Projects, (FERC Nos. 
1889 and 2485) 

Dear John Passiglia: 

FirstLight Hydro Generating Company (FirstLight) has prepared the attached draft Historic Properties 
Management Plan (HPMP) in connection with the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission’s (the 
Commission’s) relicensing of FirstLight’s Northfield Project, consisting of the Turners Falls Hydroelectric 
and Northfield Mountain Pumped Storage Developments.  The Project is located on the Connecticut River 
in Franklin County, Massachusetts, Cheshire County, New Hampshire, and Windham County, Vermont.   

FirstLight has developed the draft HPMP to guide its consideration and management of historic properties 
listed in or eligible for listing in the National Register of Historic Places—including precontact period sites, 
historic period districts, sites, buildings, structures, and objects—throughout the term of a new FERC 
license.  The HPMP is intended to assist the Commission in meeting its obligation under Section 106 of the 
National Historic Preservation Act (NHPA), as amended, to consider the effects of relicensing of the Project 
on historic properties. 

FirstLight is filing the draft HPMP with the Commission as part of its Final License Application for the 
Project.  Because the HPMP contains sensitive information about the nature and location of historic 
properties which is not to be disclosed to the public, FirstLight has requested that the Commission accord 
the document privileged treatment and place the document in its non-public files. 

FirstLight requests your review and comments on the draft HPMP, as a consulting party for NHPA Section 
106 purposes.  Given the sensitive information contained in the document, FirstLight requests that you treat 
the draft HPMP confidentially.  To maintain the information as confidential, FirstLight also asks that you 
provide your comments directly to FirstLight at the address below [or by email at 
firstlight@gomezandsullivan.com].  FirstLight will consider all comments of consulting parties on the draft 
HPMP in the development of a final HPMP. 

If you have any questions about the draft HPMP or any aspect of the relicensing process for the Project, 
please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

 
Gus Bakas  
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cc:  Frank Winchell (Federal Energy Regulatory Commission) 
 Brona Simon (Massachusetts Historical Commission) 
 Elizabeth Muzzey (New Hampshire Department of Cultural Resources) 
 Laura Trieschmann (Vermont Department for Historic Preservation) 
 Bruce Scott (Erving Historical Commission) 
 Ivan Ussach (Gill Historical Commission) 
 Pam Shoemaker (Gill Historical Commission) 
 John Passiglia (Greenfield Historical Commission) 
 Janel Nockleby (Montague Historical Commission) 
 Lucy Cannon-Neel (Vermont Commission on Native American Affairs) 
 Julianne Morse (New Hampshire Commission on Native American Affairs) 
 Joanne Dunn (Massachusetts Commission on Indian Affairs)  
 Joel Fowler (Northfield Historical Commission) 
 Ramona Peters (Mashpee Wampanoag Tribe) 
 Doug Harris (Narragansett Indian Tribe) 
 Bonney Hartley (Stockbridge-Munsee Band of Mohican Indians) 
 Bettina Washington (Wampanoag Tribe of Gay Head) 
 Don Stevens (Nulhagen Abenaki Tribe) 
 Peggy Fullerton (Kosek Traditional Band Abenaki Nation) 
 Lawrence Moose Lampman (The Abenaki Nation of Missisquoi) 
 Joe Graveline (The Nolumbeka Project Inc.) 

Rich Holschuh 



 

Gus Bakas 
Director – Massachusetts Hydro 
 
Northfield Mountain Station 
99 Millers Falls Road 
Northfield, MA 01360 
Tel.  (413) 422-5915/ Fax. (413) 659-4459/ 
E-mail:  Gus.Bakas@na.engie.com 
 

Via Certified Mail 
 
April 29, 2016 
 
Janel Nockleby 
Montague Historical Commission 
1 Avenue A 
Turners Falls, MA 01376 
 
Re: Confidential Draft Historic Properties Management Plan: Northfield Project 

Turners Falls Hydroelectric and Northfield Mountain Pumped Storage Projects, (FERC Nos. 
1889 and 2485) 

Dear Janel Nockleby: 

FirstLight Hydro Generating Company (FirstLight) has prepared the attached draft Historic Properties 
Management Plan (HPMP) in connection with the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission’s (the 
Commission’s) relicensing of FirstLight’s Northfield Project, consisting of the Turners Falls Hydroelectric 
and Northfield Mountain Pumped Storage Developments.  The Project is located on the Connecticut River 
in Franklin County, Massachusetts, Cheshire County, New Hampshire, and Windham County, Vermont.   

FirstLight has developed the draft HPMP to guide its consideration and management of historic properties 
listed in or eligible for listing in the National Register of Historic Places—including precontact period sites, 
historic period districts, sites, buildings, structures, and objects—throughout the term of a new FERC 
license.  The HPMP is intended to assist the Commission in meeting its obligation under Section 106 of the 
National Historic Preservation Act (NHPA), as amended, to consider the effects of relicensing of the Project 
on historic properties. 

FirstLight is filing the draft HPMP with the Commission as part of its Final License Application for the 
Project.  Because the HPMP contains sensitive information about the nature and location of historic 
properties which is not to be disclosed to the public, FirstLight has requested that the Commission accord 
the document privileged treatment and place the document in its non-public files. 

FirstLight requests your review and comments on the draft HPMP, as a consulting party for NHPA Section 
106 purposes.  Given the sensitive information contained in the document, FirstLight requests that you treat 
the draft HPMP confidentially.  To maintain the information as confidential, FirstLight also asks that you 
provide your comments directly to FirstLight at the address below [or by email at 
firstlight@gomezandsullivan.com].  FirstLight will consider all comments of consulting parties on the draft 
HPMP in the development of a final HPMP. 

If you have any questions about the draft HPMP or any aspect of the relicensing process for the Project, 
please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

 
Gus Bakas  



 

2 
 

cc:  Frank Winchell (Federal Energy Regulatory Commission) 
 Brona Simon (Massachusetts Historical Commission) 
 Elizabeth Muzzey (New Hampshire Department of Cultural Resources) 
 Laura Trieschmann (Vermont Department for Historic Preservation) 
 Bruce Scott (Erving Historical Commission) 
 Ivan Ussach (Gill Historical Commission) 
 Pam Shoemaker (Gill Historical Commission) 
 John Passiglia (Greenfield Historical Commission) 
 Janel Nockleby (Montague Historical Commission) 
 Lucy Cannon-Neel (Vermont Commission on Native American Affairs) 
 Julianne Morse (New Hampshire Commission on Native American Affairs) 
 Joanne Dunn (Massachusetts Commission on Indian Affairs)  
 Joel Fowler (Northfield Historical Commission) 
 Ramona Peters (Mashpee Wampanoag Tribe) 
 Doug Harris (Narragansett Indian Tribe) 
 Bonney Hartley (Stockbridge-Munsee Band of Mohican Indians) 
 Bettina Washington (Wampanoag Tribe of Gay Head) 
 Don Stevens (Nulhagen Abenaki Tribe) 
 Peggy Fullerton (Kosek Traditional Band Abenaki Nation) 
 Lawrence Moose Lampman (The Abenaki Nation of Missisquoi) 
 Joe Graveline (The Nolumbeka Project Inc.) 

Rich Holschuh 



 

Gus Bakas 
Director – Massachusetts Hydro 
 
Northfield Mountain Station 
99 Millers Falls Road 
Northfield, MA 01360 
Tel.  (413) 422-5915/ Fax. (413) 659-4459/ 
E-mail:  Gus.Bakas@na.engie.com 
 

Via Certified Mail 
 
April 29, 2016 
 
Lucy Cannon-Neel 
Vermont Commission on Native American Affairs 
1031 Whittier Road 
Derby Line, VT 05830 
 
Re: Confidential Draft Historic Properties Management Plan: Northfield Project 

Turners Falls Hydroelectric and Northfield Mountain Pumped Storage Projects, (FERC Nos. 
1889 and 2485) 

Dear Lucy Cannon-Neel: 

FirstLight Hydro Generating Company (FirstLight) has prepared the attached draft Historic Properties 
Management Plan (HPMP) in connection with the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission’s (the 
Commission’s) relicensing of FirstLight’s Northfield Project, consisting of the Turners Falls Hydroelectric 
and Northfield Mountain Pumped Storage Developments.  The Project is located on the Connecticut River 
in Franklin County, Massachusetts, Cheshire County, New Hampshire, and Windham County, Vermont.   

FirstLight has developed the draft HPMP to guide its consideration and management of historic properties 
listed in or eligible for listing in the National Register of Historic Places—including precontact period sites, 
historic period districts, sites, buildings, structures, and objects—throughout the term of a new FERC 
license.  The HPMP is intended to assist the Commission in meeting its obligation under Section 106 of the 
National Historic Preservation Act (NHPA), as amended, to consider the effects of relicensing of the Project 
on historic properties. 

FirstLight is filing the draft HPMP with the Commission as part of its Final License Application for the 
Project.  Because the HPMP contains sensitive information about the nature and location of historic 
properties which is not to be disclosed to the public, FirstLight has requested that the Commission accord 
the document privileged treatment and place the document in its non-public files. 

FirstLight requests your review and comments on the draft HPMP, as a consulting party for NHPA Section 
106 purposes.  Given the sensitive information contained in the document, FirstLight requests that you treat 
the draft HPMP confidentially.  To maintain the information as confidential, FirstLight also asks that you 
provide your comments directly to FirstLight at the address below [or by email at 
firstlight@gomezandsullivan.com].  FirstLight will consider all comments of consulting parties on the draft 
HPMP in the development of a final HPMP. 

If you have any questions about the draft HPMP or any aspect of the relicensing process for the Project, 
please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

 
Gus Bakas  



 

2 
 

cc:  Frank Winchell (Federal Energy Regulatory Commission) 
 Brona Simon (Massachusetts Historical Commission) 
 Elizabeth Muzzey (New Hampshire Department of Cultural Resources) 
 Laura Trieschmann (Vermont Department for Historic Preservation) 
 Bruce Scott (Erving Historical Commission) 
 Ivan Ussach (Gill Historical Commission) 
 Pam Shoemaker (Gill Historical Commission) 
 John Passiglia (Greenfield Historical Commission) 
 Janel Nockleby (Montague Historical Commission) 
 Lucy Cannon-Neel (Vermont Commission on Native American Affairs) 
 Julianne Morse (New Hampshire Commission on Native American Affairs) 
 Joanne Dunn (Massachusetts Commission on Indian Affairs)  
 Joel Fowler (Northfield Historical Commission) 
 Ramona Peters (Mashpee Wampanoag Tribe) 
 Doug Harris (Narragansett Indian Tribe) 
 Bonney Hartley (Stockbridge-Munsee Band of Mohican Indians) 
 Bettina Washington (Wampanoag Tribe of Gay Head) 
 Don Stevens (Nulhagen Abenaki Tribe) 
 Peggy Fullerton (Kosek Traditional Band Abenaki Nation) 
 Lawrence Moose Lampman (The Abenaki Nation of Missisquoi) 
 Joe Graveline (The Nolumbeka Project Inc.) 

Rich Holschuh 



 

Gus Bakas 
Director – Massachusetts Hydro 
 
Northfield Mountain Station 
99 Millers Falls Road 
Northfield, MA 01360 
Tel.  (413) 422-5915/ Fax. (413) 659-4459/ 
E-mail:  Gus.Bakas@na.engie.com 
 

Via Certified Mail 
 
April 29, 2016 
 
Julianne Morse 
New Hampshire Commission on Native American Affairs 
20 Park Street 
Concord, NH 03301 
 
Re: Confidential Draft Historic Properties Management Plan: Northfield Project 

Turners Falls Hydroelectric and Northfield Mountain Pumped Storage Projects, (FERC Nos. 
1889 and 2485) 

Dear Julianne Morse: 

FirstLight Hydro Generating Company (FirstLight) has prepared the attached draft Historic Properties 
Management Plan (HPMP) in connection with the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission’s (the 
Commission’s) relicensing of FirstLight’s Northfield Project, consisting of the Turners Falls Hydroelectric 
and Northfield Mountain Pumped Storage Developments.  The Project is located on the Connecticut River 
in Franklin County, Massachusetts, Cheshire County, New Hampshire, and Windham County, Vermont.   

FirstLight has developed the draft HPMP to guide its consideration and management of historic properties 
listed in or eligible for listing in the National Register of Historic Places—including precontact period sites, 
historic period districts, sites, buildings, structures, and objects—throughout the term of a new FERC 
license.  The HPMP is intended to assist the Commission in meeting its obligation under Section 106 of the 
National Historic Preservation Act (NHPA), as amended, to consider the effects of relicensing of the Project 
on historic properties. 

FirstLight is filing the draft HPMP with the Commission as part of its Final License Application for the 
Project.  Because the HPMP contains sensitive information about the nature and location of historic 
properties which is not to be disclosed to the public, FirstLight has requested that the Commission accord 
the document privileged treatment and place the document in its non-public files. 

FirstLight requests your review and comments on the draft HPMP, as a consulting party for NHPA Section 
106 purposes.  Given the sensitive information contained in the document, FirstLight requests that you treat 
the draft HPMP confidentially.  To maintain the information as confidential, FirstLight also asks that you 
provide your comments directly to FirstLight at the address below [or by email at 
firstlight@gomezandsullivan.com].  FirstLight will consider all comments of consulting parties on the draft 
HPMP in the development of a final HPMP. 

If you have any questions about the draft HPMP or any aspect of the relicensing process for the Project, 
please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

 
Gus Bakas  



 

2 
 

cc:  Frank Winchell (Federal Energy Regulatory Commission) 
 Brona Simon (Massachusetts Historical Commission) 
 Elizabeth Muzzey (New Hampshire Department of Cultural Resources) 
 Laura Trieschmann (Vermont Department for Historic Preservation) 
 Bruce Scott (Erving Historical Commission) 
 Ivan Ussach (Gill Historical Commission) 
 Pam Shoemaker (Gill Historical Commission) 
 John Passiglia (Greenfield Historical Commission) 
 Janel Nockleby (Montague Historical Commission) 
 Lucy Cannon-Neel (Vermont Commission on Native American Affairs) 
 Julianne Morse (New Hampshire Commission on Native American Affairs) 
 Joanne Dunn (Massachusetts Commission on Indian Affairs)  
 Joel Fowler (Northfield Historical Commission) 
 Ramona Peters (Mashpee Wampanoag Tribe) 
 Doug Harris (Narragansett Indian Tribe) 
 Bonney Hartley (Stockbridge-Munsee Band of Mohican Indians) 
 Bettina Washington (Wampanoag Tribe of Gay Head) 
 Don Stevens (Nulhagen Abenaki Tribe) 
 Peggy Fullerton (Kosek Traditional Band Abenaki Nation) 
 Lawrence Moose Lampman (The Abenaki Nation of Missisquoi) 
 Joe Graveline (The Nolumbeka Project Inc.) 

Rich Holschuh 



 

Gus Bakas 
Director – Massachusetts Hydro 
 
Northfield Mountain Station 
99 Millers Falls Road 
Northfield, MA 01360 
Tel.  (413) 422-5915/ Fax. (413) 659-4459/ 
E-mail:  Gus.Bakas@na.engie.com 
 

Via Certified Mail 
 
April 29, 2016 
 
Joanne Dunn 
Massachusetts Commission on Indian Affairs 
100 Cambridge Street, Suite 300 
Boston, MA 02114 
 
Re: Confidential Draft Historic Properties Management Plan: Northfield Project 

Turners Falls Hydroelectric and Northfield Mountain Pumped Storage Projects, (FERC Nos. 
1889 and 2485) 

Dear Joanne Dunn: 

FirstLight Hydro Generating Company (FirstLight) has prepared the attached draft Historic Properties 
Management Plan (HPMP) in connection with the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission’s (the 
Commission’s) relicensing of FirstLight’s Northfield Project, consisting of the Turners Falls Hydroelectric 
and Northfield Mountain Pumped Storage Developments.  The Project is located on the Connecticut River 
in Franklin County, Massachusetts, Cheshire County, New Hampshire, and Windham County, Vermont.   

FirstLight has developed the draft HPMP to guide its consideration and management of historic properties 
listed in or eligible for listing in the National Register of Historic Places—including precontact period sites, 
historic period districts, sites, buildings, structures, and objects—throughout the term of a new FERC 
license.  The HPMP is intended to assist the Commission in meeting its obligation under Section 106 of the 
National Historic Preservation Act (NHPA), as amended, to consider the effects of relicensing of the Project 
on historic properties. 

FirstLight is filing the draft HPMP with the Commission as part of its Final License Application for the 
Project.  Because the HPMP contains sensitive information about the nature and location of historic 
properties which is not to be disclosed to the public, FirstLight has requested that the Commission accord 
the document privileged treatment and place the document in its non-public files. 

FirstLight requests your review and comments on the draft HPMP, as a consulting party for NHPA Section 
106 purposes.  Given the sensitive information contained in the document, FirstLight requests that you treat 
the draft HPMP confidentially.  To maintain the information as confidential, FirstLight also asks that you 
provide your comments directly to FirstLight at the address below [or by email at 
firstlight@gomezandsullivan.com].  FirstLight will consider all comments of consulting parties on the draft 
HPMP in the development of a final HPMP. 

If you have any questions about the draft HPMP or any aspect of the relicensing process for the Project, 
please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

 
Gus Bakas  



 

2 
 

cc:  Frank Winchell (Federal Energy Regulatory Commission) 
 Brona Simon (Massachusetts Historical Commission) 
 Elizabeth Muzzey (New Hampshire Department of Cultural Resources) 
 Laura Trieschmann (Vermont Department for Historic Preservation) 
 Bruce Scott (Erving Historical Commission) 
 Ivan Ussach (Gill Historical Commission) 
 Pam Shoemaker (Gill Historical Commission) 
 John Passiglia (Greenfield Historical Commission) 
 Janel Nockleby (Montague Historical Commission) 
 Lucy Cannon-Neel (Vermont Commission on Native American Affairs) 
 Julianne Morse (New Hampshire Commission on Native American Affairs) 
 Joanne Dunn (Massachusetts Commission on Indian Affairs)  
 Joel Fowler (Northfield Historical Commission) 
 Ramona Peters (Mashpee Wampanoag Tribe) 
 Doug Harris (Narragansett Indian Tribe) 
 Bonney Hartley (Stockbridge-Munsee Band of Mohican Indians) 
 Bettina Washington (Wampanoag Tribe of Gay Head) 
 Don Stevens (Nulhagen Abenaki Tribe) 
 Peggy Fullerton (Kosek Traditional Band Abenaki Nation) 
 Lawrence Moose Lampman (The Abenaki Nation of Missisquoi) 
 Joe Graveline (The Nolumbeka Project Inc.) 

Rich Holschuh 



 

Gus Bakas 
Director – Massachusetts Hydro 
 
Northfield Mountain Station 
99 Millers Falls Road 
Northfield, MA 01360 
Tel.  (413) 422-5915/ Fax. (413) 659-4459/ 
E-mail:  Gus.Bakas@na.engie.com 
 

Via Certified Mail 
 
April 29, 2016 
 
Joel Fowler 
Northfield Historical Commission 
69 Main Street 
Northfield, MA 01360 
 
Re: Confidential Draft Historic Properties Management Plan: Northfield Project 

Turners Falls Hydroelectric and Northfield Mountain Pumped Storage Projects, (FERC Nos. 
1889 and 2485) 

Dear Joel Fowler: 

FirstLight Hydro Generating Company (FirstLight) has prepared the attached draft Historic Properties 
Management Plan (HPMP) in connection with the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission’s (the 
Commission’s) relicensing of FirstLight’s Northfield Project, consisting of the Turners Falls Hydroelectric 
and Northfield Mountain Pumped Storage Developments.  The Project is located on the Connecticut River 
in Franklin County, Massachusetts, Cheshire County, New Hampshire, and Windham County, Vermont.   

FirstLight has developed the draft HPMP to guide its consideration and management of historic properties 
listed in or eligible for listing in the National Register of Historic Places—including precontact period sites, 
historic period districts, sites, buildings, structures, and objects—throughout the term of a new FERC 
license.  The HPMP is intended to assist the Commission in meeting its obligation under Section 106 of the 
National Historic Preservation Act (NHPA), as amended, to consider the effects of relicensing of the Project 
on historic properties. 

FirstLight is filing the draft HPMP with the Commission as part of its Final License Application for the 
Project.  Because the HPMP contains sensitive information about the nature and location of historic 
properties which is not to be disclosed to the public, FirstLight has requested that the Commission accord 
the document privileged treatment and place the document in its non-public files. 

FirstLight requests your review and comments on the draft HPMP, as a consulting party for NHPA Section 
106 purposes.  Given the sensitive information contained in the document, FirstLight requests that you treat 
the draft HPMP confidentially.  To maintain the information as confidential, FirstLight also asks that you 
provide your comments directly to FirstLight at the address below [or by email at 
firstlight@gomezandsullivan.com].  FirstLight will consider all comments of consulting parties on the draft 
HPMP in the development of a final HPMP. 

If you have any questions about the draft HPMP or any aspect of the relicensing process for the Project, 
please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

 
Gus Bakas  



 

2 
 

cc:  Frank Winchell (Federal Energy Regulatory Commission) 
 Brona Simon (Massachusetts Historical Commission) 
 Elizabeth Muzzey (New Hampshire Department of Cultural Resources) 
 Laura Trieschmann (Vermont Department for Historic Preservation) 
 Bruce Scott (Erving Historical Commission) 
 Ivan Ussach (Gill Historical Commission) 
 Pam Shoemaker (Gill Historical Commission) 
 John Passiglia (Greenfield Historical Commission) 
 Janel Nockleby (Montague Historical Commission) 
 Lucy Cannon-Neel (Vermont Commission on Native American Affairs) 
 Julianne Morse (New Hampshire Commission on Native American Affairs) 
 Joanne Dunn (Massachusetts Commission on Indian Affairs)  
 Joel Fowler (Northfield Historical Commission) 
 Ramona Peters (Mashpee Wampanoag Tribe) 
 Doug Harris (Narragansett Indian Tribe) 
 Bonney Hartley (Stockbridge-Munsee Band of Mohican Indians) 
 Bettina Washington (Wampanoag Tribe of Gay Head) 
 Don Stevens (Nulhagen Abenaki Tribe) 
 Peggy Fullerton (Kosek Traditional Band Abenaki Nation) 
 Lawrence Moose Lampman (The Abenaki Nation of Missisquoi) 
 Joe Graveline (The Nolumbeka Project Inc.) 

Rich Holschuh 



 

Gus Bakas 
Director – Massachusetts Hydro 
 
Northfield Mountain Station 
99 Millers Falls Road 
Northfield, MA 01360 
Tel.  (413) 422-5915/ Fax. (413) 659-4459/ 
E-mail:  Gus.Bakas@na.engie.com 
 

Via Certified Mail 
 
April 29, 2016 
 
Ramona Peters 
Mashpee Wampanoag Tribe 
483 Great Neck Road South, P.O. Box 244 
Mashpee, MA 02649 
 
Re: Confidential Draft Historic Properties Management Plan: Northfield Project 

Turners Falls Hydroelectric and Northfield Mountain Pumped Storage Projects, (FERC Nos. 
1889 and 2485) 

Dear Ramona Peters: 

FirstLight Hydro Generating Company (FirstLight) has prepared the attached draft Historic Properties 
Management Plan (HPMP) in connection with the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission’s (the 
Commission’s) relicensing of FirstLight’s Northfield Project, consisting of the Turners Falls Hydroelectric 
and Northfield Mountain Pumped Storage Developments.  The Project is located on the Connecticut River 
in Franklin County, Massachusetts, Cheshire County, New Hampshire, and Windham County, Vermont.   

FirstLight has developed the draft HPMP to guide its consideration and management of historic properties 
listed in or eligible for listing in the National Register of Historic Places—including precontact period sites, 
historic period districts, sites, buildings, structures, and objects—throughout the term of a new FERC 
license.  The HPMP is intended to assist the Commission in meeting its obligation under Section 106 of the 
National Historic Preservation Act (NHPA), as amended, to consider the effects of relicensing of the Project 
on historic properties. 

FirstLight is filing the draft HPMP with the Commission as part of its Final License Application for the 
Project.  Because the HPMP contains sensitive information about the nature and location of historic 
properties which is not to be disclosed to the public, FirstLight has requested that the Commission accord 
the document privileged treatment and place the document in its non-public files. 

FirstLight requests your review and comments on the draft HPMP, as a consulting party for NHPA Section 
106 purposes.  Given the sensitive information contained in the document, FirstLight requests that you treat 
the draft HPMP confidentially.  To maintain the information as confidential, FirstLight also asks that you 
provide your comments directly to FirstLight at the address below [or by email at 
firstlight@gomezandsullivan.com].  FirstLight will consider all comments of consulting parties on the draft 
HPMP in the development of a final HPMP. 

If you have any questions about the draft HPMP or any aspect of the relicensing process for the Project, 
please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

 
Gus Bakas  



 

2 
 

cc:  Frank Winchell (Federal Energy Regulatory Commission) 
 Brona Simon (Massachusetts Historical Commission) 
 Elizabeth Muzzey (New Hampshire Department of Cultural Resources) 
 Laura Trieschmann (Vermont Department for Historic Preservation) 
 Bruce Scott (Erving Historical Commission) 
 Ivan Ussach (Gill Historical Commission) 
 Pam Shoemaker (Gill Historical Commission) 
 John Passiglia (Greenfield Historical Commission) 
 Janel Nockleby (Montague Historical Commission) 
 Lucy Cannon-Neel (Vermont Commission on Native American Affairs) 
 Julianne Morse (New Hampshire Commission on Native American Affairs) 
 Joanne Dunn (Massachusetts Commission on Indian Affairs)  
 Joel Fowler (Northfield Historical Commission) 
 Ramona Peters (Mashpee Wampanoag Tribe) 
 Doug Harris (Narragansett Indian Tribe) 
 Bonney Hartley (Stockbridge-Munsee Band of Mohican Indians) 
 Bettina Washington (Wampanoag Tribe of Gay Head) 
 Don Stevens (Nulhagen Abenaki Tribe) 
 Peggy Fullerton (Kosek Traditional Band Abenaki Nation) 
 Lawrence Moose Lampman (The Abenaki Nation of Missisquoi) 
 Joe Graveline (The Nolumbeka Project Inc.) 

Rich Holschuh 



 

Gus Bakas 
Director – Massachusetts Hydro 
 
Northfield Mountain Station 
99 Millers Falls Road 
Northfield, MA 01360 
Tel.  (413) 422-5915/ Fax. (413) 659-4459/ 
E-mail:  Gus.Bakas@na.engie.com 
 

Via Certified Mail 
 
April 29, 2016 
 
Doug Harris 
Narragansett Indian Tribe 
4425-A South County Trail 
Charlestown, RI 02813 
 
Re: Confidential Draft Historic Properties Management Plan: Northfield Project 

Turners Falls Hydroelectric and Northfield Mountain Pumped Storage Projects, (FERC Nos. 
1889 and 2485) 

Dear Doug Harris: 

FirstLight Hydro Generating Company (FirstLight) has prepared the attached draft Historic Properties 
Management Plan (HPMP) in connection with the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission’s (the 
Commission’s) relicensing of FirstLight’s Northfield Project, consisting of the Turners Falls Hydroelectric 
and Northfield Mountain Pumped Storage Developments.  The Project is located on the Connecticut River 
in Franklin County, Massachusetts, Cheshire County, New Hampshire, and Windham County, Vermont.   

FirstLight has developed the draft HPMP to guide its consideration and management of historic properties 
listed in or eligible for listing in the National Register of Historic Places—including precontact period sites, 
historic period districts, sites, buildings, structures, and objects—throughout the term of a new FERC 
license.  The HPMP is intended to assist the Commission in meeting its obligation under Section 106 of the 
National Historic Preservation Act (NHPA), as amended, to consider the effects of relicensing of the Project 
on historic properties. 

FirstLight is filing the draft HPMP with the Commission as part of its Final License Application for the 
Project.  Because the HPMP contains sensitive information about the nature and location of historic 
properties which is not to be disclosed to the public, FirstLight has requested that the Commission accord 
the document privileged treatment and place the document in its non-public files. 

FirstLight requests your review and comments on the draft HPMP, as a consulting party for NHPA Section 
106 purposes.  Given the sensitive information contained in the document, FirstLight requests that you treat 
the draft HPMP confidentially.  To maintain the information as confidential, FirstLight also asks that you 
provide your comments directly to FirstLight at the address below [or by email at 
firstlight@gomezandsullivan.com].  FirstLight will consider all comments of consulting parties on the draft 
HPMP in the development of a final HPMP. 

If you have any questions about the draft HPMP or any aspect of the relicensing process for the Project, 
please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

 
Gus Bakas  



 

2 
 

cc:  Frank Winchell (Federal Energy Regulatory Commission) 
 Brona Simon (Massachusetts Historical Commission) 
 Elizabeth Muzzey (New Hampshire Department of Cultural Resources) 
 Laura Trieschmann (Vermont Department for Historic Preservation) 
 Bruce Scott (Erving Historical Commission) 
 Ivan Ussach (Gill Historical Commission) 
 Pam Shoemaker (Gill Historical Commission) 
 John Passiglia (Greenfield Historical Commission) 
 Janel Nockleby (Montague Historical Commission) 
 Lucy Cannon-Neel (Vermont Commission on Native American Affairs) 
 Julianne Morse (New Hampshire Commission on Native American Affairs) 
 Joanne Dunn (Massachusetts Commission on Indian Affairs)  
 Joel Fowler (Northfield Historical Commission) 
 Ramona Peters (Mashpee Wampanoag Tribe) 
 Doug Harris (Narragansett Indian Tribe) 
 Bonney Hartley (Stockbridge-Munsee Band of Mohican Indians) 
 Bettina Washington (Wampanoag Tribe of Gay Head) 
 Don Stevens (Nulhagen Abenaki Tribe) 
 Peggy Fullerton (Kosek Traditional Band Abenaki Nation) 
 Lawrence Moose Lampman (The Abenaki Nation of Missisquoi) 
 Joe Graveline (The Nolumbeka Project Inc.) 

Rich Holschuh 



 

Gus Bakas 
Director – Massachusetts Hydro 
 
Northfield Mountain Station 
99 Millers Falls Road 
Northfield, MA 01360 
Tel.  (413) 422-5915/ Fax. (413) 659-4459/ 
E-mail:  Gus.Bakas@na.engie.com 
 

Via Certified Mail 
 
April 29, 2016 
 
Bonney Hartley 
Stockbridge-Munsee Band of Mohican Indians 
P.O. Box 718 
Troy, NY 12181 
 
Re: Confidential Draft Historic Properties Management Plan: Northfield Project 

Turners Falls Hydroelectric and Northfield Mountain Pumped Storage Projects, (FERC Nos. 
1889 and 2485) 

Dear Bonney Hartley: 

FirstLight Hydro Generating Company (FirstLight) has prepared the attached draft Historic Properties 
Management Plan (HPMP) in connection with the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission’s (the 
Commission’s) relicensing of FirstLight’s Northfield Project, consisting of the Turners Falls Hydroelectric 
and Northfield Mountain Pumped Storage Developments.  The Project is located on the Connecticut River 
in Franklin County, Massachusetts, Cheshire County, New Hampshire, and Windham County, Vermont.   

FirstLight has developed the draft HPMP to guide its consideration and management of historic properties 
listed in or eligible for listing in the National Register of Historic Places—including precontact period sites, 
historic period districts, sites, buildings, structures, and objects—throughout the term of a new FERC 
license.  The HPMP is intended to assist the Commission in meeting its obligation under Section 106 of the 
National Historic Preservation Act (NHPA), as amended, to consider the effects of relicensing of the Project 
on historic properties. 

FirstLight is filing the draft HPMP with the Commission as part of its Final License Application for the 
Project.  Because the HPMP contains sensitive information about the nature and location of historic 
properties which is not to be disclosed to the public, FirstLight has requested that the Commission accord 
the document privileged treatment and place the document in its non-public files. 

FirstLight requests your review and comments on the draft HPMP, as a consulting party for NHPA Section 
106 purposes.  Given the sensitive information contained in the document, FirstLight requests that you treat 
the draft HPMP confidentially.  To maintain the information as confidential, FirstLight also asks that you 
provide your comments directly to FirstLight at the address below [or by email at 
firstlight@gomezandsullivan.com].  FirstLight will consider all comments of consulting parties on the draft 
HPMP in the development of a final HPMP. 

If you have any questions about the draft HPMP or any aspect of the relicensing process for the Project, 
please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

 
Gus Bakas  



 

2 
 

cc:  Frank Winchell (Federal Energy Regulatory Commission) 
 Brona Simon (Massachusetts Historical Commission) 
 Elizabeth Muzzey (New Hampshire Department of Cultural Resources) 
 Laura Trieschmann (Vermont Department for Historic Preservation) 
 Bruce Scott (Erving Historical Commission) 
 Ivan Ussach (Gill Historical Commission) 
 Pam Shoemaker (Gill Historical Commission) 
 John Passiglia (Greenfield Historical Commission) 
 Janel Nockleby (Montague Historical Commission) 
 Lucy Cannon-Neel (Vermont Commission on Native American Affairs) 
 Julianne Morse (New Hampshire Commission on Native American Affairs) 
 Joanne Dunn (Massachusetts Commission on Indian Affairs)  
 Joel Fowler (Northfield Historical Commission) 
 Ramona Peters (Mashpee Wampanoag Tribe) 
 Doug Harris (Narragansett Indian Tribe) 
 Bonney Hartley (Stockbridge-Munsee Band of Mohican Indians) 
 Bettina Washington (Wampanoag Tribe of Gay Head) 
 Don Stevens (Nulhagen Abenaki Tribe) 
 Peggy Fullerton (Kosek Traditional Band Abenaki Nation) 
 Lawrence Moose Lampman (The Abenaki Nation of Missisquoi) 
 Joe Graveline (The Nolumbeka Project Inc.) 

Rich Holschuh 



 

Gus Bakas 
Director – Massachusetts Hydro 
 
Northfield Mountain Station 
99 Millers Falls Road 
Northfield, MA 01360 
Tel.  (413) 422-5915/ Fax. (413) 659-4459/ 
E-mail:  Gus.Bakas@na.engie.com 
 

Via Certified Mail 
 
April 29, 2016 
 
Bettina Washington 
Wampanoag Tribe of Gay Head 
20 Black Brook Road 
Aquinnah, MA 02535 
 
Re: Confidential Draft Historic Properties Management Plan: Northfield Project 

Turners Falls Hydroelectric and Northfield Mountain Pumped Storage Projects, (FERC Nos. 
1889 and 2485) 

Dear Bettina Washington: 

FirstLight Hydro Generating Company (FirstLight) has prepared the attached draft Historic Properties 
Management Plan (HPMP) in connection with the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission’s (the 
Commission’s) relicensing of FirstLight’s Northfield Project, consisting of the Turners Falls Hydroelectric 
and Northfield Mountain Pumped Storage Developments.  The Project is located on the Connecticut River 
in Franklin County, Massachusetts, Cheshire County, New Hampshire, and Windham County, Vermont.   

FirstLight has developed the draft HPMP to guide its consideration and management of historic properties 
listed in or eligible for listing in the National Register of Historic Places—including precontact period sites, 
historic period districts, sites, buildings, structures, and objects—throughout the term of a new FERC 
license.  The HPMP is intended to assist the Commission in meeting its obligation under Section 106 of the 
National Historic Preservation Act (NHPA), as amended, to consider the effects of relicensing of the Project 
on historic properties. 

FirstLight is filing the draft HPMP with the Commission as part of its Final License Application for the 
Project.  Because the HPMP contains sensitive information about the nature and location of historic 
properties which is not to be disclosed to the public, FirstLight has requested that the Commission accord 
the document privileged treatment and place the document in its non-public files. 

FirstLight requests your review and comments on the draft HPMP, as a consulting party for NHPA Section 
106 purposes.  Given the sensitive information contained in the document, FirstLight requests that you treat 
the draft HPMP confidentially.  To maintain the information as confidential, FirstLight also asks that you 
provide your comments directly to FirstLight at the address below [or by email at 
firstlight@gomezandsullivan.com].  FirstLight will consider all comments of consulting parties on the draft 
HPMP in the development of a final HPMP. 

If you have any questions about the draft HPMP or any aspect of the relicensing process for the Project, 
please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

 
Gus Bakas  



 

2 
 

cc:  Frank Winchell (Federal Energy Regulatory Commission) 
 Brona Simon (Massachusetts Historical Commission) 
 Elizabeth Muzzey (New Hampshire Department of Cultural Resources) 
 Laura Trieschmann (Vermont Department for Historic Preservation) 
 Bruce Scott (Erving Historical Commission) 
 Ivan Ussach (Gill Historical Commission) 
 Pam Shoemaker (Gill Historical Commission) 
 John Passiglia (Greenfield Historical Commission) 
 Janel Nockleby (Montague Historical Commission) 
 Lucy Cannon-Neel (Vermont Commission on Native American Affairs) 
 Julianne Morse (New Hampshire Commission on Native American Affairs) 
 Joanne Dunn (Massachusetts Commission on Indian Affairs)  
 Joel Fowler (Northfield Historical Commission) 
 Ramona Peters (Mashpee Wampanoag Tribe) 
 Doug Harris (Narragansett Indian Tribe) 
 Bonney Hartley (Stockbridge-Munsee Band of Mohican Indians) 
 Bettina Washington (Wampanoag Tribe of Gay Head) 
 Don Stevens (Nulhagen Abenaki Tribe) 
 Peggy Fullerton (Kosek Traditional Band Abenaki Nation) 
 Lawrence Moose Lampman (The Abenaki Nation of Missisquoi) 
 Joe Graveline (The Nolumbeka Project Inc.) 

Rich Holschuh 



 

Gus Bakas 
Director – Massachusetts Hydro 
 
Northfield Mountain Station 
99 Millers Falls Road 
Northfield, MA 01360 
Tel.  (413) 422-5915/ Fax. (413) 659-4459/ 
E-mail:  Gus.Bakas@na.engie.com 
 

Via Certified Mail 
 
April 29, 2016 
 
Chief Don Stevens 
Nulhagen Abenaki Tribe 
156 Bacon Drive 
Shelburne, VT 05482 
 
Re: Confidential Draft Historic Properties Management Plan: Northfield Project 

Turners Falls Hydroelectric and Northfield Mountain Pumped Storage Projects, (FERC Nos. 
1889 and 2485) 

Dear Chief Don Stevens: 

FirstLight Hydro Generating Company (FirstLight) has prepared the attached draft Historic Properties 
Management Plan (HPMP) in connection with the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission’s (the 
Commission’s) relicensing of FirstLight’s Northfield Project, consisting of the Turners Falls Hydroelectric 
and Northfield Mountain Pumped Storage Developments.  The Project is located on the Connecticut River 
in Franklin County, Massachusetts, Cheshire County, New Hampshire, and Windham County, Vermont.   

FirstLight has developed the draft HPMP to guide its consideration and management of historic properties 
listed in or eligible for listing in the National Register of Historic Places—including precontact period sites, 
historic period districts, sites, buildings, structures, and objects—throughout the term of a new FERC 
license.  The HPMP is intended to assist the Commission in meeting its obligation under Section 106 of the 
National Historic Preservation Act (NHPA), as amended, to consider the effects of relicensing of the Project 
on historic properties. 

FirstLight is filing the draft HPMP with the Commission as part of its Final License Application for the 
Project.  Because the HPMP contains sensitive information about the nature and location of historic 
properties which is not to be disclosed to the public, FirstLight has requested that the Commission accord 
the document privileged treatment and place the document in its non-public files. 

FirstLight requests your review and comments on the draft HPMP, as a consulting party for NHPA Section 
106 purposes.  Given the sensitive information contained in the document, FirstLight requests that you treat 
the draft HPMP confidentially.  To maintain the information as confidential, FirstLight also asks that you 
provide your comments directly to FirstLight at the address below [or by email at 
firstlight@gomezandsullivan.com].  FirstLight will consider all comments of consulting parties on the draft 
HPMP in the development of a final HPMP. 

If you have any questions about the draft HPMP or any aspect of the relicensing process for the Project, 
please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

 
Gus Bakas  



 

2 
 

cc:  Frank Winchell (Federal Energy Regulatory Commission) 
 Brona Simon (Massachusetts Historical Commission) 
 Elizabeth Muzzey (New Hampshire Department of Cultural Resources) 
 Laura Trieschmann (Vermont Department for Historic Preservation) 
 Bruce Scott (Erving Historical Commission) 
 Ivan Ussach (Gill Historical Commission) 
 Pam Shoemaker (Gill Historical Commission) 
 John Passiglia (Greenfield Historical Commission) 
 Janel Nockleby (Montague Historical Commission) 
 Lucy Cannon-Neel (Vermont Commission on Native American Affairs) 
 Julianne Morse (New Hampshire Commission on Native American Affairs) 
 Joanne Dunn (Massachusetts Commission on Indian Affairs)  
 Joel Fowler (Northfield Historical Commission) 
 Ramona Peters (Mashpee Wampanoag Tribe) 
 Doug Harris (Narragansett Indian Tribe) 
 Bonney Hartley (Stockbridge-Munsee Band of Mohican Indians) 
 Bettina Washington (Wampanoag Tribe of Gay Head) 
 Don Stevens (Nulhagen Abenaki Tribe) 
 Peggy Fullerton (Kosek Traditional Band Abenaki Nation) 
 Lawrence Moose Lampman (The Abenaki Nation of Missisquoi) 
 Joe Graveline (The Nolumbeka Project Inc.) 

Rich Holschuh 



 

Gus Bakas 
Director – Massachusetts Hydro 
 
Northfield Mountain Station 
99 Millers Falls Road 
Northfield, MA 01360 
Tel.  (413) 422-5915/ Fax. (413) 659-4459/ 
E-mail:  Gus.Bakas@na.engie.com 
 

Via Certified Mail 
 
April 29, 2016 
 
Peggy Fullerton 
Kosek Traditional Band Abenaki Nation 
P.O. Box 272 
Newbury, VT 05051 
 
Re: Confidential Draft Historic Properties Management Plan: Northfield Project 

Turners Falls Hydroelectric and Northfield Mountain Pumped Storage Projects, (FERC Nos. 
1889 and 2485) 

Dear Peggy Fullerton: 

FirstLight Hydro Generating Company (FirstLight) has prepared the attached draft Historic Properties 
Management Plan (HPMP) in connection with the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission’s (the 
Commission’s) relicensing of FirstLight’s Northfield Project, consisting of the Turners Falls Hydroelectric 
and Northfield Mountain Pumped Storage Developments.  The Project is located on the Connecticut River 
in Franklin County, Massachusetts, Cheshire County, New Hampshire, and Windham County, Vermont.   

FirstLight has developed the draft HPMP to guide its consideration and management of historic properties 
listed in or eligible for listing in the National Register of Historic Places—including precontact period sites, 
historic period districts, sites, buildings, structures, and objects—throughout the term of a new FERC 
license.  The HPMP is intended to assist the Commission in meeting its obligation under Section 106 of the 
National Historic Preservation Act (NHPA), as amended, to consider the effects of relicensing of the Project 
on historic properties. 

FirstLight is filing the draft HPMP with the Commission as part of its Final License Application for the 
Project.  Because the HPMP contains sensitive information about the nature and location of historic 
properties which is not to be disclosed to the public, FirstLight has requested that the Commission accord 
the document privileged treatment and place the document in its non-public files. 

FirstLight requests your review and comments on the draft HPMP, as a consulting party for NHPA Section 
106 purposes.  Given the sensitive information contained in the document, FirstLight requests that you treat 
the draft HPMP confidentially.  To maintain the information as confidential, FirstLight also asks that you 
provide your comments directly to FirstLight at the address below [or by email at 
firstlight@gomezandsullivan.com].  FirstLight will consider all comments of consulting parties on the draft 
HPMP in the development of a final HPMP. 

If you have any questions about the draft HPMP or any aspect of the relicensing process for the Project, 
please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

 
Gus Bakas  



 

2 
 

cc:  Frank Winchell (Federal Energy Regulatory Commission) 
 Brona Simon (Massachusetts Historical Commission) 
 Elizabeth Muzzey (New Hampshire Department of Cultural Resources) 
 Laura Trieschmann (Vermont Department for Historic Preservation) 
 Bruce Scott (Erving Historical Commission) 
 Ivan Ussach (Gill Historical Commission) 
 Pam Shoemaker (Gill Historical Commission) 
 John Passiglia (Greenfield Historical Commission) 
 Janel Nockleby (Montague Historical Commission) 
 Lucy Cannon-Neel (Vermont Commission on Native American Affairs) 
 Julianne Morse (New Hampshire Commission on Native American Affairs) 
 Joanne Dunn (Massachusetts Commission on Indian Affairs)  
 Joel Fowler (Northfield Historical Commission) 
 Ramona Peters (Mashpee Wampanoag Tribe) 
 Doug Harris (Narragansett Indian Tribe) 
 Bonney Hartley (Stockbridge-Munsee Band of Mohican Indians) 
 Bettina Washington (Wampanoag Tribe of Gay Head) 
 Don Stevens (Nulhagen Abenaki Tribe) 
 Peggy Fullerton (Kosek Traditional Band Abenaki Nation) 
 Lawrence Moose Lampman (The Abenaki Nation of Missisquoi) 
 Joe Graveline (The Nolumbeka Project Inc.) 

Rich Holschuh 



 

Gus Bakas 
Director – Massachusetts Hydro 
 
Northfield Mountain Station 
99 Millers Falls Road 
Northfield, MA 01360 
Tel.  (413) 422-5915/ Fax. (413) 659-4459/ 
E-mail:  Gus.Bakas@na.engie.com 
 

Via Certified Mail 
 
April 29, 2016 
 
Chief Lawrence Moose Lampman 
The Abenaki Nation of Missisquoi 
P.O. Box 133 
Swanton, VT 05488 
 
Re: Confidential Draft Historic Properties Management Plan: Northfield Project 

Turners Falls Hydroelectric and Northfield Mountain Pumped Storage Projects, (FERC Nos. 
1889 and 2485) 

Dear Chief Lawrence Moose Lampman: 

FirstLight Hydro Generating Company (FirstLight) has prepared the attached draft Historic Properties 
Management Plan (HPMP) in connection with the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission’s (the 
Commission’s) relicensing of FirstLight’s Northfield Project, consisting of the Turners Falls Hydroelectric 
and Northfield Mountain Pumped Storage Developments.  The Project is located on the Connecticut River 
in Franklin County, Massachusetts, Cheshire County, New Hampshire, and Windham County, Vermont.   

FirstLight has developed the draft HPMP to guide its consideration and management of historic properties 
listed in or eligible for listing in the National Register of Historic Places—including precontact period sites, 
historic period districts, sites, buildings, structures, and objects—throughout the term of a new FERC 
license.  The HPMP is intended to assist the Commission in meeting its obligation under Section 106 of the 
National Historic Preservation Act (NHPA), as amended, to consider the effects of relicensing of the Project 
on historic properties. 

FirstLight is filing the draft HPMP with the Commission as part of its Final License Application for the 
Project.  Because the HPMP contains sensitive information about the nature and location of historic 
properties which is not to be disclosed to the public, FirstLight has requested that the Commission accord 
the document privileged treatment and place the document in its non-public files. 

FirstLight requests your review and comments on the draft HPMP, as a consulting party for NHPA Section 
106 purposes.  Given the sensitive information contained in the document, FirstLight requests that you treat 
the draft HPMP confidentially.  To maintain the information as confidential, FirstLight also asks that you 
provide your comments directly to FirstLight at the address below [or by email at 
firstlight@gomezandsullivan.com].  FirstLight will consider all comments of consulting parties on the draft 
HPMP in the development of a final HPMP. 

If you have any questions about the draft HPMP or any aspect of the relicensing process for the Project, 
please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

 
Gus Bakas  
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cc:  Frank Winchell (Federal Energy Regulatory Commission) 
 Brona Simon (Massachusetts Historical Commission) 
 Elizabeth Muzzey (New Hampshire Department of Cultural Resources) 
 Laura Trieschmann (Vermont Department for Historic Preservation) 
 Bruce Scott (Erving Historical Commission) 
 Ivan Ussach (Gill Historical Commission) 
 Pam Shoemaker (Gill Historical Commission) 
 John Passiglia (Greenfield Historical Commission) 
 Janel Nockleby (Montague Historical Commission) 
 Lucy Cannon-Neel (Vermont Commission on Native American Affairs) 
 Julianne Morse (New Hampshire Commission on Native American Affairs) 
 Joanne Dunn (Massachusetts Commission on Indian Affairs)  
 Joel Fowler (Northfield Historical Commission) 
 Ramona Peters (Mashpee Wampanoag Tribe) 
 Doug Harris (Narragansett Indian Tribe) 
 Bonney Hartley (Stockbridge-Munsee Band of Mohican Indians) 
 Bettina Washington (Wampanoag Tribe of Gay Head) 
 Don Stevens (Nulhagen Abenaki Tribe) 
 Peggy Fullerton (Kosek Traditional Band Abenaki Nation) 
 Lawrence Moose Lampman (The Abenaki Nation of Missisquoi) 
 Joe Graveline (The Nolumbeka Project Inc.) 

Rich Holschuh 



 

Gus Bakas 
Director – Massachusetts Hydro 
 
Northfield Mountain Station 
99 Millers Falls Road 
Northfield, MA 01360 
Tel.  (413) 422-5915/ Fax. (413) 659-4459/ 
E-mail:  Gus.Bakas@na.engie.com 
 

Via Certified Mail 
 
April 29, 2016 
 
Joe Graveline 
The Nolumbeka Project Inc. 
88 Columbus Avenue 
Greenfield, MA 01301 
 
Re: Confidential Draft Historic Properties Management Plan: Northfield Project 

Turners Falls Hydroelectric and Northfield Mountain Pumped Storage Projects, (FERC Nos. 
1889 and 2485) 

Dear Joe Graveline: 

FirstLight Hydro Generating Company (FirstLight) has prepared the attached draft Historic Properties 
Management Plan (HPMP) in connection with the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission’s (the 
Commission’s) relicensing of FirstLight’s Northfield Project, consisting of the Turners Falls Hydroelectric 
and Northfield Mountain Pumped Storage Developments.  The Project is located on the Connecticut River 
in Franklin County, Massachusetts, Cheshire County, New Hampshire, and Windham County, Vermont.   

FirstLight has developed the draft HPMP to guide its consideration and management of historic properties 
listed in or eligible for listing in the National Register of Historic Places—including precontact period sites, 
historic period districts, sites, buildings, structures, and objects—throughout the term of a new FERC 
license.  The HPMP is intended to assist the Commission in meeting its obligation under Section 106 of the 
National Historic Preservation Act (NHPA), as amended, to consider the effects of relicensing of the Project 
on historic properties. 

FirstLight is filing the draft HPMP with the Commission as part of its Final License Application for the 
Project.  Because the HPMP contains sensitive information about the nature and location of historic 
properties which is not to be disclosed to the public, FirstLight has requested that the Commission accord 
the document privileged treatment and place the document in its non-public files. 

FirstLight requests your review and comments on the draft HPMP, as a consulting party for NHPA Section 
106 purposes.  Given the sensitive information contained in the document, FirstLight requests that you treat 
the draft HPMP confidentially.  To maintain the information as confidential, FirstLight also asks that you 
provide your comments directly to FirstLight at the address below [or by email at 
firstlight@gomezandsullivan.com].  FirstLight will consider all comments of consulting parties on the draft 
HPMP in the development of a final HPMP. 

If you have any questions about the draft HPMP or any aspect of the relicensing process for the Project, 
please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

 
Gus Bakas  
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cc:  Frank Winchell (Federal Energy Regulatory Commission) 
 Brona Simon (Massachusetts Historical Commission) 
 Elizabeth Muzzey (New Hampshire Department of Cultural Resources) 
 Laura Trieschmann (Vermont Department for Historic Preservation) 
 Bruce Scott (Erving Historical Commission) 
 Ivan Ussach (Gill Historical Commission) 
 Pam Shoemaker (Gill Historical Commission) 
 John Passiglia (Greenfield Historical Commission) 
 Janel Nockleby (Montague Historical Commission) 
 Lucy Cannon-Neel (Vermont Commission on Native American Affairs) 
 Julianne Morse (New Hampshire Commission on Native American Affairs) 
 Joanne Dunn (Massachusetts Commission on Indian Affairs)  
 Joel Fowler (Northfield Historical Commission) 
 Ramona Peters (Mashpee Wampanoag Tribe) 
 Doug Harris (Narragansett Indian Tribe) 
 Bonney Hartley (Stockbridge-Munsee Band of Mohican Indians) 
 Bettina Washington (Wampanoag Tribe of Gay Head) 
 Don Stevens (Nulhagen Abenaki Tribe) 
 Peggy Fullerton (Kosek Traditional Band Abenaki Nation) 
 Lawrence Moose Lampman (The Abenaki Nation of Missisquoi) 
 Joe Graveline (The Nolumbeka Project Inc.) 

Rich Holschuh 



 

Gus Bakas 
Director – Massachusetts Hydro 
 
Northfield Mountain Station 
99 Millers Falls Road 
Northfield, MA 01360 
Tel.  (413) 422-5915/ Fax. (413) 659-4459/ 
E-mail:  Gus.Bakas@na.engie.com 
 

Via Certified Mail 
 
April 29, 2016 
 
Rich Holschuh 
117 Fuller Drive 
Brattleboro, VT 05301 
 
Re: Confidential Draft Historic Properties Management Plan: Northfield Project 

Turners Falls Hydroelectric and Northfield Mountain Pumped Storage Projects, (FERC Nos. 
1889 and 2485) 

Dear Rich Holschuh: 

FirstLight Hydro Generating Company (FirstLight) has prepared the attached draft Historic Properties 
Management Plan (HPMP) in connection with the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission’s (the 
Commission’s) relicensing of FirstLight’s Northfield Project, consisting of the Turners Falls Hydroelectric 
and Northfield Mountain Pumped Storage Developments.  The Project is located on the Connecticut River 
in Franklin County, Massachusetts, Cheshire County, New Hampshire, and Windham County, Vermont.   

FirstLight has developed the draft HPMP to guide its consideration and management of historic properties 
listed in or eligible for listing in the National Register of Historic Places—including precontact period sites, 
historic period districts, sites, buildings, structures, and objects—throughout the term of a new FERC 
license.  The HPMP is intended to assist the Commission in meeting its obligation under Section 106 of the 
National Historic Preservation Act (NHPA), as amended, to consider the effects of relicensing of the Project 
on historic properties. 

FirstLight is filing the draft HPMP with the Commission as part of its Final License Application for the 
Project.  Because the HPMP contains sensitive information about the nature and location of historic 
properties which is not to be disclosed to the public, FirstLight has requested that the Commission accord 
the document privileged treatment and place the document in its non-public files. 

FirstLight requests your review and comments on the draft HPMP, as a consulting party for NHPA Section 
106 purposes.  Given the sensitive information contained in the document, FirstLight requests that you treat 
the draft HPMP confidentially.  To maintain the information as confidential, FirstLight also asks that you 
provide your comments directly to FirstLight at the address below [or by email at 
firstlight@gomezandsullivan.com].  FirstLight will consider all comments of consulting parties on the draft 
HPMP in the development of a final HPMP. 

If you have any questions about the draft HPMP or any aspect of the relicensing process for the Project, 
please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

 
Gus Bakas  
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cc:  Frank Winchell (Federal Energy Regulatory Commission) 
 Brona Simon (Massachusetts Historical Commission) 
 Elizabeth Muzzey (New Hampshire Department of Cultural Resources) 
 Laura Trieschmann (Vermont Department for Historic Preservation) 
 Bruce Scott (Erving Historical Commission) 
 Ivan Ussach (Gill Historical Commission) 
 Pam Shoemaker (Gill Historical Commission) 
 John Passiglia (Greenfield Historical Commission) 
 Janel Nockleby (Montague Historical Commission) 
 Lucy Cannon-Neel (Vermont Commission on Native American Affairs) 
 Julianne Morse (New Hampshire Commission on Native American Affairs) 
 Joanne Dunn (Massachusetts Commission on Indian Affairs)  
 Joel Fowler (Northfield Historical Commission) 
 Ramona Peters (Mashpee Wampanoag Tribe) 
 Doug Harris (Narragansett Indian Tribe) 
 Bonney Hartley (Stockbridge-Munsee Band of Mohican Indians) 
 Bettina Washington (Wampanoag Tribe of Gay Head) 
 Don Stevens (Nulhagen Abenaki Tribe) 
 Peggy Fullerton (Kosek Traditional Band Abenaki Nation) 
 Lawrence Moose Lampman (The Abenaki Nation of Missisquoi) 
 Joe Graveline (The Nolumbeka Project Inc.) 

Rich Holschuh 


